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  Final Version 

MINUTES 
of the 

Quonochontaug Central Beach Fire District 
Board of Governors Meeting 

Saturday, March 30, 2013 

Members in Attendance:  Stephen Long, Pat Wildman, Shari Frost, Michele 
Pallai Reppucci, George Prior, Bill Heep, Heather Cady, Brewster Blackall and Michael 
Flynn. 

Two other individuals also attended the meeting:  Roy Jacobsen and Don 
MacDougall. 

I.  Call to Order:  Stephen Long called the meeting to order at 10:05 a.m. 

 Stephen Long announced to the Board that QCBFD resident Don MacDougall 
(who was in attendance) had filed three complaints against the Board recently 
with the Attorney General of the State of Rhode Island.  Stephen Long 
explained that there could be a dramatic increase in legal fees to the QCBFD 
community as a result of such complaints.  

II. Approval of Minutes: 

1. A MOTION was made to approve the minutes of the Board of 
Governors Meeting held on January 27, 2013.  The motion was 
seconded and passed unanimously. 

2. The next Board of Governors Meeting will be held on Sunday, 
May 26, 2013.  

III. Committee Reports were delivered: 

A.  Pat Wildman for Joe DeMaio – Finance & Budget:  Pat Wildman, in Joe 
DeMaio’s absence, discussed the 12/31/12 Actual Financial Summary (see 
attached Exhibit A).  Pat Wildman reported that there have been two 
changes to the draft financials presented by Joe DeMaio in January, one being 
a storm restoration expense of $500 and the other being a civic improvement 
bill of $300. 

B.  Michele Pallai Reppucci – Police Protection:  Michele Pallai Reppucci 
reported that the spring mailing would be sent out in early May and updated 
the Board on her research concerning document retention systems for QCBFD. 

C.  Shari Frost – Beach and Dunes:  Shari Frost presented an update on the 
work of the Beach and Dunes committee.  
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D.  Brewster Blackall – Boating:  Brewster Blackall reported no new business.  

E.  Michael Flynn – Ballfield:  Michael Flynn reported no new business. 

F.  Pat Wildman – Treasurer:  Pat Wildman reported no new business. 

G.  Bill Heep – Civic Improvement:  Bill Heep presented an update on the 
work of the Civic Improvement committee, including QCBFD’s FEMA 
application. 

H.  George Prior – Public Works:  George Prior updated the Board on the 
committee’s work with respect to the copper passivation issue and the future 
repair and rebuilding of well #1. 

I.  Heather Cady – Clerk:  Heather Cady confirmed the remaining meeting 
dates for the Board of Governors in 2013: 

Sunday, May 26, 2013 (Memorial Day Weekend) 

Sunday, June 30, 2013 (Opening Weekend Central Beach) 

Saturday, July 20, 2013 

Saturday, August 10, 2013 (Finalize Annual Meeting Motions/Reports) 

Sunday, October 13, 2013 (Columbus Day Weekend) 

***All meetings through May 26th will begin at 10:00 a.m.  Beginning on 
June 30th, the meetings will begin at 9:00 a.m.  The meeting in October will 
begin at 10:00 a.m. 

 
Saturday, September 14, 2013, at 10 a.m. (QCBFD Annual Meeting at the 
Grange) 

J.  Stephen Long – Moderator: 

1.  Stephen Long discussed the Open Meetings Act and QCBFD (at the 
committee level) and QCBFD’s letter to the Attorney General of the State of 
Rhode Island for guidance on this issue. 

2.  Stephen Long discussed plans to revise QCBFD’s charter. 

3.  Stephen Long discussed ownership of Fresh Pond and explained that a 
resident had sent a letter to CRMC, questioning QCBFD’s ownership of Fresh 
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Pond.  Steve Long reported that QCBFD owns Fresh Pond and that the Thorpe 
family deeded Fresh Pond to QCBFD in the 1960’s.   

4.  Stephen Long made A MOTION to move to executive session 
[pursuant to R.I. Gen. Laws section 42-46-5 (a)(2)], stating the nature of 
the business to be discussed, potential litigation, specifically the three 
complaints filed by resident Don MacDougall with the Attorney 
General’s office.  The motion was seconded and passed unanimously by 
all members in attendance (see “Members in Attendance” above).  The 
following members represent the voting members of the Board of 
Governors in attendance at this meeting:  Pat Wildman, Bill Heep, Shari 
Frost, Michele Pallai Reppucci, George Prior and Heather Cady. 

IV. A MOTION was made to adjourn the meeting at 11:01 a.m.  
The motion was seconded and passed unanimously.  

Respectfully submitted, 

Heather Dodge Cady, Clerk 

Quonochontaug Central Beach Fire District 
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